
 

 

 

 

Community Preservation Committee 

January 25, 2016 – 6:00 PM 

Town of Hanover 

 

 

The following minutes are from the meeting of the Hanover Community Preservation Committee 

held on Monday, January 25, 2016 in Hanover Town Hall.   

 

The following Committee members were present: William Scarpelli, Mary Dunn, April 

Manupelli, James Coulter, Richard Deluca and Jonathan Chu. 

 

The following Committee member was absent: John Godlthwait 

 

The Chairman William Scarpelli opened the meeting at 6:12 p.m.  

 

The CPC reviewed the articles that were being submitted to the Annual Town meeting Warrant 

for May 2016 and voted as follows: 

 

 Article to appropriate $50,000 to the Veterans Honor Guard Committee for the 

Veterans Memorial Garden project – April Manupelli motioned to recommend the 

article as written. Richard Deluca seconded the motion. So voted unanimously.  

 Article to appropriate $20,000 to the Hanover Open Space Committee for the 

Open Space Plan 2016-2021 – James Coulter motioned to recommend the article 

as written. William Scarpelli seconded the motion. So voted unanimously. 

 Article to appropriate $9,200 to the Hanover Open Space Committee for the Trail 

Expansion and Improvement project – William Scarpelli seconded motioned to 

recommend the article as written. Richard Deluca seconded the motion. So voted 

unanimously. 

 Article to appropriate $10,000 to Robert Murray, Facilities Engineering Manager 

for the Stetson House Barn repair – Jonathan Chu motioned to recommend the 

article as written. Richard Deluca seconded the motion. So voted unanimously. 

 Article to appropriate $200,000 to Town of Hanover for the installation of central 

air condition – Mary Dunn motioned to deny the article as written. Jonathan Chu 

seconded the motion. So voted unanimously. 

 Article to appropriate $8,960 to Town of Hanover for the restoration of World 

War II Roll of Honor – Mary Dunn motioned to recommend the article as written. 

Jonathan Chu seconded the motion. So voted unanimously. 

 Article to appropriate $5,000 to Town of Hanover for the restoration of Hanover 

Anchor and Plow – James Coulter motioned to deny the article as written. Mary 

Dunn seconded the motion. So voted unanimously. 



 

 

 Article to appropriate $110,091 to the Affordable Housing Trust – Jonathan Chu 

motioned to recommend the article as written. James Coulter seconded the 

motion. So voted unanimously. 

 

William Scarpelli made a motion to adjourn at 7:40 p.m. Mary Dunn seconded the motion.  All 

others voted in favor.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted by: 

Heidi Cho 

Associate Planner 
 


